

Home of the Trusted Professional
3 park avenue, at 34th street, new york, ny 10016-5991
212.719.8300 • fax 212.719.3364
www.nyssepa.org

October 29, 2009

Mr. David M. Frankel Commissioner New York City Department of Finance Municipal Building, 1 Centre Street New York, NY 10007

By e-mail: frankeld@finance.nyc.gov

Re: Tax Administration Simplification Proposals

The New York State Society of Certified Public Accountants, representing 30,000 CPAs in public practice, industry, government and education, submits the following proposals to you regarding tax administration simplification. The NYSSCPA thanks the New York City Department of Finance for the opportunity to comment.

The NYSSCPA's New York, Multistate and Local Taxation Committee prepared the attached comments in response to your request that we offer in writing the proposals discussed at the recent meeting of the committee that you attended. If you would like additional discussion with us, please contact Wayne K. Berkowitz, Chair of the New York, Multistate and Local Taxation Committee, at (212) 832-0400, or Ernest J. Markezin, NYSSCPA staff, at (212) 719-8303.

David J. Moynihan

President

Attachment



Home of the Trusted Professional
3 park avenue, at 34th street, new york, ny 10016-5991
212.719.8300 • fax 212.719.3364
www.nysscpa.org

NEW YORK STATE SOCIETY OF CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

TAX ADMINISTRATION SIMPLIFICATION PROPOSALS TO THE NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE

October 29, 2009

Principal Drafter

Alfred Grillo

NYSSCPA 2009 – 2010 Board of Directors

David J. Moynihan, Scott M. Adair Gail M. Kinsella Cynthia D. Barry Nancy A. Kirby President Margaret A. Wood, John Barone J. Michael Kirkland President-elect Susan M. Barossi Mark G. Leeds Joseph M. Falbo Jr., S. David Belsky Heather Losi Secretary/Treasurer Ian J. Benjamin Anthony J. Maltese Elliot A. Lesser, Anthony Cassella Barbara A. Marino Vice President Sherry L. DelleBovi Avery E. Neumark Mark L. Meinberg, Adrian P. Fitzsimons Joel C. Quall Vice President Robert L. Goecks Ita M. Rahilly C. Daniel Stubbs, Jr., David R. Herman Erin Scanlon Thomas M. VanHatten Vice President John B. Huttlinger, Jr. Liren Wei, Martha A. Jaeckle George I. Victor Charles J. Weintraub Vice President Suzanne M. Jensen Jesse J. Wheeler Louis Grumet, ex officio Robert Kawa

NYSSCPA 2009 – 2010 Tax Division Oversight Committee

Alan D. Kahn, *Chair*Scott M. Cheslowitz, *Vice Chair*Robert L. Goldstein
Adam Lambert

Charles N. Morrow
David Sands
Stephen P. Valenti
Cristina N. Wolff
P. Gerard Sokolski

NYSSCPA 2009 – 2010 New York, Multistate and Local Taxation Committee

Wayne K. Berkowitz, Chair Robert Arnold Samuel J. August John P. Baiardi Roger S. Blane Michael J. Buxbaum Stewart Buxbaum Lester S. Caesar Bruce E. Cobern Samuel Cohen Stuart H. Damens Richard A. Dauman Ildar Dimsuyu Spiro Dorizas Cheryl Ehrlich Mitchell Eichen Emanuel Eichler Steven J. Eller Raymond O. Eng Louis E. Feinstein

Richard L. Feldman John J. Fielding Robert C. Gola Jeffrey S. Gold Lawrence Goldstein Henry Goldwasser Alfred Grillo Eileen F. Hamlin James W. Hartnett Barry H. Horowitz Ira H. Inemer Jain Jacob Chaim V. Kofinas Adam Lambert Elliott Lavietes Spiro Leunes Mark H. Levin Bruce Levinson Margaret Lishnoff Rose Litvack Philip J. London

Michael Magnaldi Ellen J. Minkow Jay R. Oher Alan J. Preis Ita M. Rahilly Elliot I. Ratner Harold J. Reiss **Howard Reiss** Troy Robinson Arthur J. Roth Ruth A. Sattig Betz John J. Savignano Cheri Sayah Steven Steckler Robert L. Steele **Paul Stratis** Neil H. Tipograph

Neil H. Tipograph Barry Weisman Jack Wong

Kenneth T. Zemsky

NYSSCPA Staff

Ernest J. Markezin William R. Lalli

New York State Society of Certified Public Accountants

Tax Administration Simplification Proposals to the New York City Department of Finance

The New York, Multistate and Local Taxation Committee of the New York State Society of CPAs would like to thank you for attending our September meeting and giving us the opportunity to work with you in fulfilling your goals at the Department of Finance.

We have taken your suggestion that our proposals be presented in writing, and have outlined some of those which our members feel would simplify tax administration both for taxpayers and their representatives and the Department of Finance.

Topics that will help the broadest number of taxpayers are:

- Eliminating the signature requirement on extension requests (New York State has already done this). The signature requirement is inconsistent with the Department's objective to encourage electronic filing.
- Separating the corporation extension request from the 1st quarter estimated payment. At recent TaxRAPP presentations, the Department has acknowledged that this is a source of confusion for taxpayers (especially those not located in New York).
- Eliminating the mandatory 1st quarter payment. Because penalties are based on the final tax, this creates significant overpayments and underpayments of estimated tax.
- Permitting taxpayers to elect to use combined reporting. This is a proposal
 we believe should be implemented at both the State and City levels.
 Taxpayers would be able to plan and report with certainty as to their
 positions, and we believe this would actually simplify audits as subsidiary
 capital issues would no longer exist.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input, and we look forward to working with you in the future.